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Heartless school board breaks a city’s heart; layoffs in Rochester set 
to take effect Jan. 1 
Author:​ Ned Hoskin 
Source:​ NYSUT Communications 
 
 
More than 1,000 Rochester 
teachers, parents and students 
showed up at Thursday’s “Rally 
to Spare Our Students” and the 
city school board meeting to 
demand that the board reject the 
superintendent’s ill-conceived 
plan for disruptive mid-year 
cuts. 

As dusk fell, local union 
presidents Adam Urbanski of 
the Rochester Teachers 
Association and Angie Rivera of the Rochester Association of Paraprofessionals, stood on a soapbox in a light 
snowfall to announce that the projected layoffs had been reduced significantly. 

Hundreds of pickets on Broad Street outside the RCSD building howled with hope! But they wanted even more. 
As Rivera said: “We need zero cuts!” 

The good feelings didn’t last. 

At the end of the night, after hearing testimony from 92 people, all of whom pleaded for a reprieve, the board 
voted to enact the proposed midyear cuts that NYSUT President Andy Pallotta labeled “a disaster” and “a 
national disgrace.” 

While the union and community protest significantly reduced the number of layoffs, the school board approved 
155 layoffs, including 109 teachers and 10 paraprofessionals, effective Jan. 1. Initially, the superintendent 
proposed cutting 287 jobs. (READ THE REST, CLICK HERE!)  

 

 

https://www.nysut.org/news/2019/december/heartless-school-board-breaks-a-citys-heart
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Dedicated OHS educator Eileen 
Sawyer​ is in this month’s OCTA 
spotlight!  
 

Eileen is a joy to work with. She is kind and 

patient with both students and colleagues, and 

goes out of her way to brighten people's day. 

She always gives students the benefit of the doubt, and works hard to 

help them in any way she can. Eileen makes the Oswego High School a 

better place in which to work! 
 
Congratulations, Eileen! Enjoy the OCTA spotlight ---you earned 
it!!  
 
Know an educator in the Oswego City School District who deserves the OCTA Spotlight? Email a 
picture and brief description to ​drose@oswego.org​. Nominees should be OCTA members in good 
standing. All nominators and nominees receive a ​special gift​ courtesy of the OCTA! Thanks in advance 
for the support.  
 

 

 

Learn all about your 2019 NYSTRS Benefit Profile!  

Did you know​ ​that the New York State Teachers 
Retirement System (of which OCTA members are a 
part) has a series of informational videos covering a 
wide range of retirement and benefit topics including: 
prior service, your benefit profile, loans, prep seminars 
and MORE?! Click on the following link to view the 
library of videos and take a few moments to watch one!  

NYSTRS Member Information (video library) Learn 
about benefits and retirement readiness. 

 

 

mailto:drose@oswego.org
https://nystrs.org/Library/Videos/Member-Information/Benefit-Profile-Tutorial
https://www.nystrs.org/Library/Videos/Member-Information
https://www.nystrs.org/Library/Videos/Member-Information
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Did you know that The OCTA Resource Guide​ ​provides OCTA 
members with valuable information with regard to insurance coverage, flexible 
spending accounts, sick bank, dress code, paycheck code deductions and MUCH, 
MUCH MORE?  Basically, the resource guide is a quick reference for any 
questions you might have while working in the field of education. You can find 
the OCTA Resource guide on the homescreen of the OCTA website. ​Click here 
to get to the OCTA website ​then click on OCTA RESOURCE GUIDE.  

________________________________________________________________________ 

OCSD Retirement Delegate Visits Annual New York State Teacher 
Retirement System Convention 

Submitted by OCTA Retirement Delegate Dan Rose (​drose@oswego.org​)  

Early last month, elected OCSD retirement delegate Dan Rose attended the annual 
NYSTRS convention held at the Saratoga Springs City Center. The two day conference 
was full of information sessions related to the New York State Teachers’ Retirement 
System. Below, is a list of the sessions offered at this year’s conference. Please feel free to 
browse the session list and follow the links to the presentations! Email ​drose@oswego.org 
for further inquiries or to seek more information about all things retirement.  

If you couldn't make it to Saratoga, here's a recap: 

● Delegates unanimously elected teachers ​Sheila Sullivan Buck​ and ​Elizabeth Chetney​ to the 
Retirement Board. Buck, of Rush-Henrietta Central Schools, was re-elected to a new three-year term 
as one of the three active teacher members on the Board. Chetney, of Baldwinsville Central School 
District, was elected to complete the term of Paul J. Farfaglia, who retired from teaching in June. 

● A variety of seminars were offered, with topics ranging from the role of the delegate to the long-term 
stability of the System. 

● Delegates took part in a question-and-answer period with the NYSTRS Board and staff. 

Copies of the seminar presentations can be downloaded from the links below. Be sure to also check out the 
graphic recording of the presentations, which visually capture key points. 

● You've Decided to Retire! What Do You Do Now?​  ​(​Graphic Recording​) 
● Social Security Information 
● Pension Factor and Service Credit: Two Key Components of a Pension Calculation​  ​(​Graphic 

Recording​) 

 

http://www.theocta.org/
http://www.theocta.org/
mailto:drose@oswego.org
mailto:drose@oswego.org
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAxOTExMTIuMTI3NzE5NjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5ueXN0cnMub3JnL0Fib3V0LVVzL1JldGlyZW1lbnQtQm9hcmQvQm9hcmQtTWVtYmVycy9TaGVpbGEtU3VsbGl2YW4tQnVjayJ9.XC33d4MsAijmKySOngujQzua3IOAtBllDllqVOBr76E/br/71224401210-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAxOTExMTIuMTI3NzE5NjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5ueXN0cnMub3JnL0Fib3V0LVVzL1JldGlyZW1lbnQtQm9hcmQvQm9hcmQtTWVtYmVycy9FbGl6YWJldGgtQS1DaGV0bmV5In0.GhBYkrM_FITVjBSkIjtk2y4oNYeQynR8hJ_a9pRzS0A/br/71224401210-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAxOTExMTIuMTI3NzE5NjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5ueXN0cnMub3JnL05ZU1RSUy9tZWRpYS9QREYvQW5udWFsJTIwTWVldGluZy8yMDE5L3lvdXZlX2RlY2lkZWRfdG9fcmV0aXJlLnBkZiJ9.4xdPxgrgzIxScaaEVdnCTts4tF6nke8ESUxpeaFWEsc/br/71224401210-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAxOTExMTIuMTI3NzE5NjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5ueXN0cnMub3JnL05ZU1RSUy9tZWRpYS9QREYvQW5udWFsJTIwTWVldGluZy8yMDE5L3lvdXZlX2RlY2lkZWRfdG9fcmV0aXJlX0dSLnBkZiJ9.tDwNoUOqxZ9eABh-juKYosBkPT1vGuFzMGM58M6bCSk/br/71224401210-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAxOTExMTIuMTI3NzE5NjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5ueXN0cnMub3JnL05ZU1RSUy9tZWRpYS9QREYvQW5udWFsJTIwTWVldGluZy8yMDE5L3NvY2lhbF9zZWN1cml0eV9pbmZvcm1hdGlvbi5wZGYifQ.-t2VZFbqPr9LPZOj9EpTNq6TosPY8qaxzTw7wEAmsf0/br/71224401210-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDUsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAxOTExMTIuMTI3NzE5NjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5ueXN0cnMub3JnL05ZU1RSUy9tZWRpYS9QREYvQW5udWFsJTIwTWVldGluZy8yMDE5L3BlbnNpb25fZmFjdG9yX2FuZF9zZXJ2aWNlX2NyZWRpdC5wZGYifQ.0SkVZe-GJYx9o9MRJH0PJqmuXjIAgR4x1umTgkxgHnE/br/71224401210-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDYsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAxOTExMTIuMTI3NzE5NjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5ueXN0cnMub3JnL05ZU1RSUy9tZWRpYS9QREYvQW5udWFsJTIwTWVldGluZy8yMDE5L3BlbnNpb25fZmFjdG9yX2FuZF9zZXJ2aWNlX2NyZWRpdF9HUi5wZGYifQ.zrgHKcPdS5uy8Qbqp-HIPMdu7K6xznRo9vSG2yF-Qh0/br/71224401210-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDYsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAxOTExMTIuMTI3NzE5NjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5ueXN0cnMub3JnL05ZU1RSUy9tZWRpYS9QREYvQW5udWFsJTIwTWVldGluZy8yMDE5L3BlbnNpb25fZmFjdG9yX2FuZF9zZXJ2aWNlX2NyZWRpdF9HUi5wZGYifQ.zrgHKcPdS5uy8Qbqp-HIPMdu7K6xznRo9vSG2yF-Qh0/br/71224401210-l
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● The Potential Liabilities of Loans​ / ​Focusing on Your FAS 
● The Role of the Delegate​  (​Graphic Recording​) 
● Preparing to Live the Retirement Dream​  (​Graphic Recording​) 
● NYSTRS' Year in Review and the Long-Term Stability of the System​  (​Graphic Recording​) 

You are dedicated to educating students and helping them prepare for the future​, and we are 
dedicated to educating you about your NYSTRS benefits. The more you know, the more informed your 
retirement-planning decisions will be. ​Click here to visit the NYSTRS website and further your knowledge!  
 
All OCTA members can direct retirement questions to ​drose@oswego.org​ or ​aarmet@oswego.org  
 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Attention Special Education Teachers: 
The Board of Regents have amended regulation to address limitations in the 
certification of special education teachers teaching general education curriculum 
content in grades 7-12 special classes. This change will allow greater flexibility in 
teacher assignments as district, BOCES and other providers attempt to provide 
curriculum content instruction for students with disabilities working toward a Regents 

diploma. 

The amendments allow for the following: 

• A statement of continued eligibility (SOCE) for those special education teachers who have used the High 
Objective Uniform State Standard of Evaluation (HOUSSE) rubric for at least three years to establish their 
"highly qualified" status in a core academic subject area as required by the federal NCLB in grades 7-12. A 
SOCE is equivalent to a certificate and is a continuously valid credential. 

  • A limited certification extension to teach a specific subject in a special class in grades 7-12 for those teachers 
who have used the HOUSSE for two years. A limited extension has a limited time validity. It is expected that 
the individual will be working toward completing the requirements for the full certificate extension. 

Teachers who hold the following certificates and teach a content subject should apply for the SOCE or limited 
extension: 

• Initial or professional certification in: 

--- Students with disabilities (grades 7-12) generalist; 

 

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDcsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAxOTExMTIuMTI3NzE5NjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5ueXN0cnMub3JnL05ZU1RSUy9tZWRpYS9QREYvQW5udWFsJTIwTWVldGluZy8yMDE5L3BvdGVudGlhbF9saWFiaWxpdGllc19vZl9sb2Fucy5wZGYifQ.qOIXJrtgK1IpB3kuW34bMOorb_srvfHWGv32wg_GlgE/br/71224401210-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDgsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAxOTExMTIuMTI3NzE5NjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5ueXN0cnMub3JnL05ZU1RSUy9tZWRpYS9QREYvQW5udWFsJTIwTWVldGluZy8yMDE5L2ZvY3VzaW5nX29uX3lvdXJfRkFTLnBkZiJ9.EObenMuLy6vHfYLOEfRsyHpS892KgUwtgidTGENPSAk/br/71224401210-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDksInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAxOTExMTIuMTI3NzE5NjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5ueXN0cnMub3JnL05ZU1RSUy9tZWRpYS9QREYvQW5udWFsJTIwTWVldGluZy8yMDE5L3JvbGVfb2ZfdGhlX2RlbGVnYXRlLnBkZiJ9.tjZ5Mr9ZApAl_g7TIDqZlhS66NMRsge9FhjbAJ_Hcuk/br/71224401210-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAxOTExMTIuMTI3NzE5NjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5ueXN0cnMub3JnL05ZU1RSUy9tZWRpYS9QREYvQW5udWFsJTIwTWVldGluZy8yMDE5L3JvbGVfb2ZfdGhlX2RlbGVnYXRlX0dSLnBkZiJ9.Cq9Id2x9D7KZHcNZkoM6ORhN_Mp3tqBuqiSiOwt8Nuk/br/71224401210-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAxOTExMTIuMTI3NzE5NjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5ueXN0cnMub3JnL05ZU1RSUy9tZWRpYS9QREYvQW5udWFsJTIwTWVldGluZy8yMDE5L2xpdmVfdGhlX3JldGlyZW1lbnRfZHJlYW0ucGRmIn0.YtDc3ne2iXfacWTRbelz5ykDzVT_K6gDSWeh0-8DP9k/br/71224401210-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAxOTExMTIuMTI3NzE5NjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5ueXN0cnMub3JnL05ZU1RSUy9tZWRpYS9QREYvQW5udWFsJTIwTWVldGluZy8yMDE5L2xpdmVfdGhlX3JldGlyZW1lbnRfZHJlYW1fR1IucGRmIn0.oDX_zmZe5BbLTIlBDkCqG88i76hV2T3du2JHyu_1M9Q/br/71224401210-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAxOTExMTIuMTI3NzE5NjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5ueXN0cnMub3JnL05ZU1RSUy9tZWRpYS9QREYvQW5udWFsJTIwTWVldGluZy8yMDE5L05ZU1RSU195ZWFyX2luX3Jldmlldy5wZGYifQ.rqascKjnIs7YxkLUyQjHoM35rzJuG9hyjppY7-ZfFLo/br/71224401210-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAxOTExMTIuMTI3NzE5NjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5ueXN0cnMub3JnL05ZU1RSUy9tZWRpYS9QREYvQW5udWFsJTIwTWVldGluZy8yMDE5L05ZU1RSU195ZWFyX2luX3Jldmlld19HUi5wZGYifQ.aee4BMG9DhlBTH02QnQY09ljT4pEVfydg_-8Rrb7nXI/br/71224401210-l
https://www.nystrs.org/Active-Members
mailto:drose@oswego.org
mailto:armet@oswego.org
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--- Students with disabilities (grades 7-12) content specialist; 

--- Students with disabilities (grades 5-9) generalist; 

--- Students with disabilities (grades 5-9) content specialist; and 

• Permanent certification in special education (grades 7-12). 

It is important to note that applications for these certificates must be submitted to SED no later than June 30, 
2020, and use of the HOUSSE must occur before that date. 

The NYSUT Fact Sheet on "NYS Certification-Students with Disabilities" can be found at: 
https://www.nysut.org/resources/all-listing/research/fact-sheets/fact-sheet-certification-students-with-disabilities  

__________________________________________________________________________________________  

Message from Heidi Sweeney, 
Executive Director of Secondary Education and Personnel 

Most folks should have received their new Aetna cards in the mail by now. As 
you can see from the front, your copays remain the same as they were with UMR 
and are shown for your information and your providers. 

On the back of the card, there is information about the telemedicine benefit, which 
is a new benefit. More information will be coming out soon about the Teledoc 
enrollment- likely in January. 

In the letter received with the insurance cards, there is information about the Aetna portal, which is very similar 
to the UMR portal. ​Please take a moment to visit the Aetna site and register. 

Also of note, we have received some information that the Hannibal Pharmacy will no longer participate in the 
ESI network, as of January 1st. This has nothing to do with us or our insurance change. Sometimes, networks 
change or vendors no longer participate and I wanted to assure everyone who might use that pharmacy that this 
change is not a result of our insurance transition. 

I hope everyone enjoys the weekend and gets all their holiday business sorted out! Shop, bake, and decorate 
with care :) 

(Please continue reading about Aetna on the next page. Click on the message to visit the 
Aetna site and register as a new user.) 

 

 

https://u2048896.ct.sendgrid.net/wf/click?upn=MYMHzW7cUOhnyguqNYBAAiSbrEKJ9DDRkiQoMJCO-2FSTTiAtcIllYtPuhXGiC4AUc0TmMmPZKrsE1M89gJnCaAE-2FYzsvurm7uZ1N5DJ-2Bwk7ZXNRnWr7oPAEsi1-2FlmFp1QkYeIP9tpOD1iMjC7oVNVXiYhf-2F6kPIPX1kiis5NlDhQ-3D_HXpNwUjrkyrFzsFgcQVOdWVjKZ5Be5UizSq8ypUafQkTbwD33bK3SMPN7ltnIZRk7exdDqyIOoTAOiAbCzbfNZOn4Ac02PdC0bH2Sd3tTdDQQlo3kc6YmNgHuihWoaQho4uMDAj2vurMv7SHZWnrG4AriSQrVrmDHs8EYsmAReEpiR8KzTrKl9VUsqx5VWlTaaZ-2BeOocvLfIpqrIVQFur8AVEoQv-2Bi2R89g3z2sjDJw-3D
https://www.aetna.com/AccountManagerV3/v/login?identityTransaction=vhjkjXymSW8dIcr5bmQKzj1bI4hEDH2jUCi87jyA6XnhoyVbZSDKjfAtXbeB5bg2HbbSRFzGycW4xuf9HMzWxlBHwKwuDJXuN8sKaU0KEZSc1wJU2q4K9uXXVujJP2d1nJXxaQMoTaTiccd6qoGrfojdml1ZlE4GqAzTPLpL6skcPicRQVMqv7ZJ73nr67nF6ITorCvVz5pJpb4GhKQKSiEQ8cd%2FqFG33tL%2FSiVmoYFo6lyCfCPD%2FrRY09RBeGuPoJvetnb2N%2FuJ0cJsvMvpjz%2BP0pmlRA3dchsWvGMIoWQ4dTBRtSkRz72pzbBO6eGzq%2FxpA%2BzivK7jGhh6%2B6JMdQWZ6ON04CUtrQ5aTTpb1vRTmW%2B26XnC%2Fu0Cg%2FZdlZiigmjFpS32mQApDh9CstWxxAkVn9030aICTvSKI%2FT1ACf9YdTQUtKY8STVaqaWjPjxGNPYbT0MTs5v%2FSZSkLOvdnOFC3Xls5QXYsZH4jFioENvrs1bvd5ldtcKiHmFis7kL3ngxHaGi4WumtvLAkWVtQ%3D%3D&appname=NAV&branding=&skin=&language=&channel=web
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_________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
SIGN UP FOR OCTA BOWLING EVENT TO BE 
HELD JANUARY 24!  
  
Dedicated OCTA Member Carol Janice is organizing our 
OCTA Bowling tournament this year!  
 
Be on the look out for emails regarding this community 
building event. This Bowling Tournament was a GREAT event 
last year. We hope you will join us. Please put together your 

 

https://www.aetna.com/AccountManagerV3/v/login?identityTransaction=vhjkjXymSW8dIcr5bmQKzj1bI4hEDH2jUCi87jyA6XnhoyVbZSDKjfAtXbeB5bg2HbbSRFzGycW4xuf9HMzWxlBHwKwuDJXuN8sKaU0KEZSc1wJU2q4K9uXXVujJP2d1nJXxaQMoTaTiccd6qoGrfojdml1ZlE4GqAzTPLpL6skcPicRQVMqv7ZJ73nr67nF6ITorCvVz5pJpb4GhKQKSiEQ8cd%2FqFG33tL%2FSiVmoYFo6lyCfCPD%2FrRY09RBeGuPoJvetnb2N%2FuJ0cJsvMvpjz%2BP0pmlRA3dchsWvGMIoWQ4dTBRtSkRz72pzbBO6eGzq%2FxpA%2BzivK7jGhh6%2B6JMdQWZ6ON04CUtrQ5aTTpb1vRTmW%2B26XnC%2Fu0Cg%2FZdlZiigmjFpS32mQApDh9CstWxxAkVn9030aICTvSKI%2FT1ACf9YdTQUtKY8STVaqaWjPjxGNPYbT0MTs5v%2FSZSkLOvdnOFC3Xls5QXYsZH4jFioENvrs1bvd5ldtcKiHmFis7kL3ngxHaGi4WumtvLAkWVtQ%3D%3D&appname=NAV&branding=&skin=&language=&channel=web
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team of 4 and choose a captain! (Don't forget about the team Name/T-shirt contest!) 
 
Remember... All players must be union members. Subs or other district employees are eligible to play if they 
worked at least 1 day in your building AND if they are a member of the OCTA. (Yes... CSEA employees and 
Admin can play too!)  
 
WHEN? The date of this year’s OCTA BOWLING EVENT is January 24, 2020. 
 
Please send team names along with player names and captain to Carol Janice - ​cjanice@oswego.org 
 

___________________________________________________________  
 

A big ​THANK YOU​ to Billie Jo Peterson and 
her Unified Art Students​ for their faux stained glass window work now 

on display at the OCTA office!  
 

 
 

 

mailto:cjanice@oswego.org
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Fact Sheet 19-17: Teacher Shortage in New York 
State 
Source:​ NYSUT Research and Educational Services 

In the past several years, the national teacher shortage has 
captured the attention of educators, researchers, policymakers 
and the media. While estimates regarding the severity of the 
shortage vary, there is widespread consensus that demand for 
teachers is certainly on the rise. The U.S. Department of 
Education has estimated that 1.6 million or approximately 
160,000 new teachers per year would be needed nationally 
between 2012 and 2020. A report from the Learning Policy 
Institute estimated the number even higher, predicting that 
schools will need approximately 300,000 new teachers per year 
by 2020. 

In New York, state officials estimate we will need approximately 
180,000 new teachers over the next decade -- or up to 18,000 new teachers annually. The increased demand 
reflects trends in teacher retirements, expected increases in P-12 enrollments, fewer individuals entering the 
profession, and rates of teacher attrition. Available data indicates that New York is already experiencing a 
teacher shortage in a growing number of subject areas and in high poverty schools. Big city and rural districts 
are reporting severe staffing challenges. 

READ THE REST - CLICK HERE!!!! 

 
Welcome to NYSUT,​ our union representing more than 600,000 professionals who work in, 
or are retired from, New York’s schools, colleges and health care facilities. We are college and 
university faculty and professional staff; classroom teachers, school bus drivers, librarians, custodians, 
secretaries, cafeteria workers, teaching assistants and teacher aides; nurses and health care technicians. 
We are one union — working together to remain strong for our members and champion the good work 
you do every day. 

READ THE NYSUT MEMBER GUIDE 

 

 

https://www.nysut.org/resources/all-listing/research/fact-sheets/fact-sheet-teacher-shortage-in-new-york-state
https://nextgennysut.org/about-our-union
https://www.nysut.org/members/member-guide
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Have you visited the OCTA website yet? What are you waiting for!!?? 

 
Click on the screenshot of the homepage below to explore the site! Find quick links to important union 

documents like the new OCTA Contract, the OCTA building officer list, and the new OCTA resources guide!  
 
 
 

 
 
_________________________________________ 
 
Need A Quick NYSUT Membership Card? 

 
Login here and download a PDF of your membership card. 

 
To request a replacement for this card, call NYSUT at 

1-800-342-9810 ext. 6224 
 
 
 

 

http://www.theocta.org/
https://www.nysut.org/log-in-landing
https://www.nysut.org/_Handlers/MemberCard.ashx?localId=08135

